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Hello, 

We have recently  been notified by PG&E that they will be trimming
and removing more trees.  The new standards PG&E are using require
vegetation be removed within 12 feet of power conductors including
12 feet above them.  If a tree cannot be trimmed to achieve these
clearances and still be considered to be a "healthy" tree, they will
remove the entire tree.  

PG&E has gone through the Park and marked trees.  Trees with yellow
dots will be trimmed and trees with a yellow X will be removed.  If a
tree is being removed, PG&E has also placed a hanger on the door of
the cabin on that property. 

If property owners do not request log removal BEFORE trees are cut
PG&E will not remove the logs and it will be the owners responsibility
to remove them.  Sierra Park's old campground area will not be open
to accepting logs that have been left behind as we just do not have the
space for them.

We realize that it is not easy for everyone to come and check their
property to see if their trees are affected.  If you are not coming up to
your property within the next week, contact a neighbor to see if you
have a PG&E door hanger with the information to contact them; or you
can contact PG&E at 1-800-743-5000 for information.  We have also
had contact with a PG&E representative, Sarah Thiede, who  can be
contacted at 209-639-8051 or by email at SFT4@pge.com.

Thanks

Wanda
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